College Council

Contra Costa College

Meeting Minutes

Wednesday, September 10, 2003

2:30 p.m. – AA-135

Present:

Classified:  Barbara Allcox, John Christensen, Barb Ross, Teresina Steffes

Faculty:  Bruce Carlton, Saul Jones, Judy Mays, Leverett Smith, Ron Weston

Management:  Helen Carr, Susan Lamb, Mariles Magalong, Jennifer Ounjian-Auque, McKinley Williams

Students:  Gigi Green, David Robinson, Quanikki VanHook

Guests:  Philip Andreini, Linda Cherry, Tim Clow, James Eyestone, Donna Floyd, Priscilla Leadon, John Wade

1. CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 2:35 p.m. by Council Chair, Susan Lamb.  

2. INTRODUCTION OF VISITORS:  Everyone announced themselves.  

3. APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  The agenda was approved.

4. APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  The minutes from May 14, 2003 were approved by consensus.  

5.  UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  a.  Review Mission Statement – Susan distributed the last document of revised mission statements from the faculty, managers, classified and the Research & Planning Committee distributed in May.  It was decided, after some discussion, that the Research & Planning Committee will once again review all of the revised mission statements from all of the constituency groups when they meet on Friday, September 19th and forward their finalized version to Susan incorporating the changes from all of the constituency groups.  Barb Ross stated that the Research & Planning Committee does need some guidance as to whether the statement should be generic or specific.  Tim addressed the fact that the statement needs to be in tune with our strategic initiatives and student learning outcomes so our institution will be compliant when it comes to accreditation.  

Susan will forward the revised mission statement to College Council members around 

September 22, 2003.  The College Council members will then take the revised statement to their constituency groups and then ultimately back to the next College Council meeting on October 8, 2003.  

b.  Measure A update – Mack did not want to upstage the Traveling Road Show information, so he opted to pass on this item.

6.  NEW BUSINESS:  a.  Review of College Planning Calendar – Tim said he is not ready yet to hold a discussion.  He will be ready by the next meeting on October 8, 2003.  

b.  PFE 2003 –04 – Mariles said a lot of the information on PFE is in the Traveling Road Show but quickly went over budget information.  The operating budget was reduced drastically last semester to approximately $852,000.  We are keeping approximately $170,000 in case of mid-year cuts.  Last year, College Council voted to keep all of the positions with benefits that use PFE funds.  We will continue to do that and the district has offered to support us by paying for the Tutor Coordinator position.  

c.  Instructional Equipment – Mariles reported we have not yet received our allocation but this year we are starting with a deficit of approximately $18,000.  We have decided not to distribute any instructional equipment monies in case of mid-year cuts.  If we do not have mid-year cuts, the monies will be distributed.  Philip Andreini asked what we get in a “typical” year.  There has not been a “typical” year as our lowest allocation has been $55,000 and our highest has been $400,000.  Helen stated we need to talk about updating our priority list if mid-year cuts do not occur and we are able to distribute funds.  Leverett said that some departments did not spend their allocations.  College Council will revisit the priorities list. 

d.  College Procedure G7102.0 – Fireside Room Policy – Jennifer stated that she has been in violation of the existing policy because it was out-dated and did not reflect actual room usage.  She has not been following the existing procedure but has been reserving the room on a first come, first serve basis. A new procedure was developed by the ASU and Operations Council. The new procedure was reviewed with the Council.  Philip asked if there will be another “Fireside” type room in the new ASU building.  Mack said that hasn’t been decided yet.  The second reading of the revised policy will be at the next meeting on October 8, 2003.

8.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:  Jennifer announced the students will hold a 9/11 memorial tomorrow at 9:30 to 10:15 a.m. and at 11:15 a.m. there will be a poetry slam.  

Linda Cherry announced they had a foundation board meeting this morning and had the deans and Frank Hernandez attend the meeting in order for the board to connect more with the campus.  The finance committee of the foundation board approved 40 scholarships which is five more than last year so more departments will be invited to the scholarship ceremony in May.  The foundation will sponsor music concerts this year and the expansion of the non-credit program.  The foundation will also work on enhancing the payroll deduction program to help various departments on campus purchase equipment, etc.  

Barbara Allcox encouraged everyone to check out our web site, especially the Measure A photos and information.  Jennifer and the ASU will be hosting a debate on October 2nd in the Fireside Room on Proposition 54.  Two people from Ward Connelly’s office will be speaking on the pro side and John Marquez and Sonja Poole from CCC will be on the con side and the debate will be moderated by the League of Women Voters.

Helen announced that Maria Alegria was selected as an outstanding alumnus by the California Community College League and will be honored at a luncheon sponsored by the CCLC in Oakland in November.  Helen asked for as many people as possible to attend the luncheon – cost is $35.00.  The AACCC (African Americans for California Community Colleges) will also be hosting their luncheon at the same time as part of the CCLC conference.  

Philip announced the Art Department’s reception this afternoon in the Rhodes Gallery as part of the closing of the faculty art show.  

John Wade now has an intern from USF.  John visited St. Mary’s and they are interested in doing joint activities with community colleges.  Contra Costa College will be the contact for our district for the Athletics Directors workshop for all bay area community colleges.  John wants to start a Hall of Fame and not just include athletes. John encouraged everyone to sign up for the intramural volleyball tournament.  The next football game is at DVC at 7:00 p.m. this Friday.  Beth has a great women’s volleyball team.  They will be playing this week.  

Barb announced the drama auditions for a Christmas Carol this Saturday at 10:00 a.m. to 12:00 (children 13 and under) and 2:00 to 5:00 (adults).  

9.  NEXT MEETING:  Wednesday, October 8, 2003 at 2:30 p.m.

10.  ADJOURNMENT:  The meeting was adjourned at 3:35 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Melody Hanson

Senior Executive Assistant to the President

